FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, January 26, 2005
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Ahlawat, Allyn, Arvanitis, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Curtis, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hohmuth, Kamber, Kang, Knox, Konzal, Kravitz, Leake, Leven
Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Palmer, Petroff, Pollock, Preti, Robertson, Rossi-Miller, Ryan, San Pedro, Speaker, Steinberg, Venturo, and Word.  
Excused: Conjura, Edelbach, Karsnitz, Koch, R. Miller, Rice, Vandegrift, and Wolz.  
MINUTES

It was moved by Glenn Steinberg and seconded by Marcia O’Connell to approve the minutes of the December 8, 2004 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
GUEST: CURT HEURING

Michael Robertson introduced Curt Heuring, new vice-president for Facilities Management, Construction, & Campus Safety. Curt was invited to speak to the Faculty Senate to talk on the broader policies of his office, the issues, priorities and goals:

1. To look into construction projects and construction procurement processes.

2. General planning issues on the campus: update the campus master plan, particularly for the academic side, as well as residential that need renovations and update facilities in older buildings

3. Transparency and accountability of Facilities, i.e. budget.

4. The role of the TSC Corporation: to reconsider its mission.

Curt asked for feedback from the Faculty Senate.  It was suggested he look into facilities off-campus for student activities.  It was decided to discuss further feedback at a future meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

1. Founder’s Day:  Wednesday, February 9th at 7:00 P.M. will be Leadership Convocation.  Those interested in attending should RSVP to 150years@tcnj.edu.  The School of Education will especially be honored.  Faculty will participate in the processional.

2. Issues at the next AFT meeting, to be held on February 2nd at 3:30 P.M. in AR 136, will include the tuition reimbursement issue.
3. Future Faculty Senate Lunches:  a sign-up sheet was passed around.

JOINT RESOLUTION ON GOVERNANCE

The principle of the document is to elaborate the roles of Student Governance Association, the Staff Senate, and the Faculty Senate in Governance.

It was moved by Rick Kamber and seconded by Ruth Palmer to approve this document as submitted.  Motion passed.

PROPOSAL FOR AN AD HOC COMMITTEE ON DEPARTMENT CHAIRS

How do we get the best people to become chairs?  Current chairs and program leaders will meet to discuss this.  Cindy Curtis will choose an appropriate date and time.

Questions and comments focused on the size of the committee.  It was decided that current chairs should decide how many members should be on the committee.

It was moved by Debra Knox and seconded by Debra Compte to move ahead with the process.  The motion passed.

WORKING GROUP ON STATE & EXTERNAL SUPPORT

Revisions to the document were suggested to emphasize that faculty involvement should be increased in both development and in alumni affairs.  
It was moved by Art Hohmuth and seconded by John Pollock to pass the document as revised.  Motion passed.

WORKING GROUP ON SUPPORT FOR TEACHING

Brenda Leake presented the committee’s report.

Questions and comments focused on how support for teaching could best be organized.  Should all relevant offices, including the Office of Differing Abilities, report to Academic Affairs?  Could there be one central office devoted to aiding faculty.  It was suggested that we talk to Mort Winston, who ran a teaching center from 1989-1992.  It ceased to exist because it was on a grant and the money ran out.

It was moved by John Pollock and seconded by Rebecca Li to approve this document as submitted.  Motion passed.

WORKING GROUP ON FACULTY DEVELOPMENT

Ruth Palmer presented the document to the Senate.

Questions and comments:  Some members urged that the document be more critical of the Office of Academic Grants and Sponsored Research.  The office is not serving faculty.  It was suggested that OAGSR hire one or more professional grant writers.  
It was decided that Ruth would revise the document for the next meeting.  Send your recommendations to palmerrj@tcnj.edu by February 2nd.

REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES

1. Academic Programs: nothing to report.  
2. Faculty Affairs – The committee is collecting testimony on revisions to the Promotions document.  There is a questionnaire on the Senate website.  Please complete it by February 2nd.

3. Planning & Priorities – No items for Senate review.  

4. Students & Campus Community – A web page policy and a 2004-05 calendar issue will come before the Senate next month for comment.  

Meeting adjourned at 1:25 P.M.

The next meeting of the Faculty Senate will be held on Wednesday, February 23, 2005, 12:00 – 1:20 P.M. in SCP 117.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
